Director of Operation Report-December 2021

BHS:  The new bathrooms in the basement and on the first floor are complete and open.  We have made the first-floor bathroom temporarily a girl’s bathroom as we continue construction.  The renovation on the second and third floor bathrooms on the east side has begun.  They are continuing to install the venting for the new HVAC and ventilation system.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]GES:  We have installed temporary heating systems in the preschool area until we can determine how to proceed moving forward.  Our current system is twenty plus years old and any repairs would rival a new system.  The new flooring is in the process of being installed.  The first floor and second floor are close to being completed and then they will move to the B level and C level.  We are once again in need of a custodian at Grandview.  Our new hire determined it wasn’t going to work out and did not sign his contract. 

Athletic Complex:  Winter sports have begun.

Transportation:  Our Southgate route and our pre/k route are both up and running.  We are down to two buses as there is an issue with Bus 2.  We are trying desperately to find someone to service it and figure out what is wrong, but the bus garage and everyone else are weeks behind due to parts and worker shortages.  

